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Dear Ryan School Families,

On Friday, December 8, 2017, a light fixture in the Ryan School cafeteria was found to be defective and prompted immediate inspection of other fixtures of the same design. The inspection revealed at least one other light fixture with a defective part. Immediate measures were taken and at no time was student safety compromised.


Out of an abundance of caution, all of this style light fixtures will be removed and replaced immediately in the locations where this light fixture is used:  cafeteria, main lobby and library.


The replacement of these fixtures may result in changes in the use of the library and cafeteria on Monday, December 11th, 2017, but any disruption would be minimal and additional lighting will be added as needed.

Thank you,

Judi McInnes
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Tewksbury, Massachusetts 01876
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